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of the effective period of the NRC's approval, stated in the
November 19, 1991 letter and Federal Register notice referred to
above.

The reason for the reguest is a delay in the closing date
of the merger between KG&E and a wholly owned subsidiary of KPL,
caused by a sound initially experienced on February 28, 1992 during
a plant restart following a forced outage that began on
February 19, 1992. Analysis of the sound is still underway. All
interested parties believe that the extension requested will be
long enough to assess the sound,

The application i& being made under exigent circumstances
because the shortness of the interval between the initial appraisal
of the sound and the March 3] end of the NRC’'s current approval
period made following normal amendment processes unavailable.
Justification of the use of exigent circumstances procedures is
contained in the attached application. The application has been
reviewed by Wolt Creek Nuclear Operating Corporation’'s Plant Safety
Review Committee and the Nuclear Safety Review Committee.

KG&E therefore requests that the NRC process and approve
the attached license amendment request prior to March 31, 1992,
KG&E will keep the Staff fully and promptly informed of
developments related to assessment of the Wolf Creek reactor's
condition and of related events affecting the merger, and assures
the Staff of its full cooperation in providing the information
necesssary to enable the Staff to complete a timely review,.

Under 10 C.F.R. §§ 170.12(b) and 170.21 the costs of
review of this application are recoverable by the Staff upon
presentation of invoices upon completion or at six-month intervals.
No license fee is required at this point.

Pursuant to 10 C.F.R, § 50.91, KG&E is providing a copy
of this application to the State of Kansas.

Shoula you have any questions, please call me or
Richard D. Terrill, Corporate Secretary, Kansas Gas and Electric
Company, (316) 261-6568.

Sincerely yours,

‘f: -

L L R
Kent R. Brown

KRB:hes
Enclosure



U. 8. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
March 20, 1992
Page 3
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Dr. Thomag E. Murley

Robert D. Martin (Region 1IV)
Arthur T. Howell, 111 (Region 1V)
William D, Reckley (NRC)
Secretary of the Commission

G. A. Pick (NRC)

Donald P, Irwin, Esq. (H&W)
Richard D. Terrill, Esqg. (KG&E)
John K. Rosenberg, Esqg. (KPL)
Samuel P. Cowley, Esq. (KCPL)
Harold L. Haun, Esq. (KEPCo)
Warren B. Wood, Esqg. (WCNOC)
Bart D, Withers (WCNOC)

Gerald Allen (Kansas Dept. of Health/Envir.)



